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Youth Programs Respond to Mental Health Needs of Clients
Nearly 70% of young people experiencing homelessness face 
mental health issues, according to new research conducted by 
The University of Chicago. Helping young people address these 
challenges is part of the comprehensive continuum of care 
provided by The Night Ministry’s Youth Housing Programs.

“All of our youth deal with trauma. Even if there hasn’t been any 
specific trauma in the past, becoming homeless is traumatizing 
in itself,” said Nieal Marie Ross, Manager of Supportive 
Services, Youth Programs, at The Night Ministry. “That trauma 
can manifest in ways such as depression and anxiety.”

Ross said mental health issues can also be contributing factors 
in youth homelessness. “Many times family members are 
uninformed about mental illness, and they view symptoms 
as defiance, anger issues, or laziness, so they kick the young 
person out of the house.”

Through a partnership with Rush University Medical Center, 
residents of the Interim Housing and the STEPS Transitional 
Living Programs at The Night Ministry’s Open Door Shelter 
– West Town have access to in-house mental health services, 
including counseling with post-
doctorate fellows.

Anthony Monterroso, Case 
Manager at STEPS, said 
scheduling and transportation 
issues have been barriers to 
connecting youth to mental 
health services. “Now they don’t 
have to travel very far—it’s just a trip down the elevator.” 

West Town staff said the services offered with Rush, which are 
expanding to The Night Ministry’s Response-Ability Pregnant 
and Parenting Program (RAPPP), have resulted in a decrease 
in symptoms and an increase in client motivation. 

A STEPS resident who sees a counselor regularly said she finds it 
beneficial. “The therapist I work with has been understanding, 
and the additional services have been more than helpful.”

Staff with The Night Ministry’s Youth Programs are acquiring 
additional resources to assist residents with immediate mental 
health needs. Monterroso and Ross are leading trainings 

in Mental Health First Aid, which 
Monterroso said is designed to help 
staff recognize signs of a mental 
health issue and provide initial help 
to a young person experiencing one. 

“If we can identify the symptoms 
early, then we may be able to avoid a 
full-blown mental health crisis,” he 

said. “The more aware people are of what effective supports 
and treatments exist, the more young people will get the 
appropriate help that they need.”

Mental Health First Aid training will eventually be offered to 
staff throughout The Night Ministry. ◊
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The Night Ministry provides Youth Programs staff with resources to help 
young people experiencing mental health issues.  

“If we can identify the symptoms 

early, then we may be able to avoid a 

full-blown mental health crisis.”

-Anthony Monterroso,  

STEPS Case Manager



By Travis Schmitz, Associate Board President

It’s really easy to be passionate about The Night Ministry, 
isn’t it? Look at the incomparable work we are doing, 

the communities we are serving, and the incredible staff 
members who inspire so many of us on a daily basis. But 
what really puts it over the top for me is serving alongside 
an unbelievably passionate, diverse, and committed group 
of Associate Board members who work tirelessly to have 
a positive impact on The Night Ministry’s clients and the 
organization’s ability to fulfill its mission.

The Associate Board began in 2012, and, 
through the leadership of past Presidents 
Michael Baran, Lindsay Zimmerman, and 
Ellen Rosenwinkel, we currently stand 30 
members strong. Our membership reflects 
one of my favorite things about Chicago—
its diversity. We are diverse in demographic 
makeup, diverse in personality, and diverse 
in how we engage with and give back to The 
Night Ministry. Whether it is organizing school supply drives 
and the annual warmth initiative, participating in Chicago’s 
Pride Parade, or working to onboard and welcome new 
members, we have an incredibly driven and committed group 
of members who find a way to plug in.

But do you want to know what has excited me the most? This 
group of volunteers raised more than $100,000 in 2017. In 

just five years, the Associate Board has 
gone from raising around $10,000 a year 
to over $100,000 in support of The Night 
Ministry’s work. That sort of money doesn’t 
come from just having a bigger group. It 
comes from a passionate, committed group 
of people who are making a difference.

So, just as much as anything else, in 
2018 I’m incredibly excited to continue 
recruiting passionate Associate 

Board members to help us serve the individuals who 
benefit from the work of The Night Ministry. I would 
love to talk to you if you would like to join our group 
or if you know of someone who might be interested. 
Email me at associateboard.tnm@gmail.com. ◊

The Associate Board:  
Passion, Diversity,  
and Service

Associate Board President Travis Schmitz welcomes guests to the 
annual Night Lights gala.

“We are diverse in 
demographic makeup, 

diverse in personality, and 
diverse in how we engage 

with and give back to  
The Night Ministry.”

The Associate Board (AB) supports the overall mission and activities of 
The Night Ministry. Acting as ambassadors of the agency, Associate 

Board members engage the community through volunteering, fundraising, 
networking, and advocacy opportunities targeted towards young professionals. 
To join the Associate Board or to receive information about membership,  
email associateboard.tnm@gmail.com. ◊

Join the Associate Board!
In 2017 The 

Night Ministry’s 

Associate Board 

exceeded its 

fundraising goals 

for Night Lights, 

its annual gala.

SAVE THE DATE: 
Upcoming AB Events 

EMPORIUM ARCADE  
FUNDRAISER
Thursday, March 22
7:00 – 9:00 pm
Emporium Arcade Bar
1366 N. Milwaukee Ave

BREWS & BITES
Tuesday, May 22
6:30 – 8:30 pm
Revolution Brewing
2323 N. Milwaukee Ave

NIGHT LIGHTS
Thursday, November 8
6:00 – 9:00 pm
River Roast
315 N. LaSalle St.



Not knowing where the next meal is coming from, or if there 
will be one, is a day-to-day reality for many individuals 

experiencing homelessness or poverty. In The Night Ministry’s 
2017 Outreach and Health Ministry Survey, more than 20% of 
guests at the Health Outreach Bus reported that they had not 
eaten anything that day before coming to the Bus, while nearly 
half said they had eaten but had not had enough food. 

Volunteers play a huge role in providing the nourishment and 
comfort that food brings, last year serving 88,275 meals to clients 
of The Night Ministry.

Groups from across the Chicago area—congregations, civic and 
community organizations, businesses, schools, and more—
volunteer to prepare and serve meals alongside the Bus in the seven 
neighborhoods it visits, with the Youth Outreach Team in Chicago’s 
Lakeview neighborhood, and at The Crib, The Night Ministry’s 
emergency overnight shelter for young adults.

To sign up your family or group to serve a meal or for more 
information, contact David Goodwin, Congregational and 
Community Relations Coordinator, at (773) 506-6004  
or davidg@thenightministry.org. ◊

JOIN US TUESDAY, JUNE 12, AT 5:30 PM  
F O R  LIGHTING UP THE NIGHT 
O ur Annual  Award s D inner  & Auct ion,  
at  L oe ws Chicago Hotel .

Enjoy cocktails, appetizers, dinner, and live and silent 

auctions with unique travel, dining, and entertainment 

packages. Sanjay Shah, Founder and CEO of Vistex, 

is chairing this year’s event, which will be emceed by 

retired WGN-TV news anchor Robert H. Jordan, Jr. 

Rush University Medical Center will be honored for its 

work providing mental health services to young people 

in The Night Ministry’s Youth Housing Programs.

Sponsorships and tickets are available at  

www.thenightministry.org. For more information, 

contact Charlotte Whitley, Special Events Coordinator,  

at (773) 506-6009 or charlotte@thenightministry.org.

Bringing Nourishment to the Streets

SAVE THE DATE: Monday, September 24
THE NIGHT MINISTRY GOLF OUTING

Kemper Lakes Golf Club, Kildeer, IL 
Home of the 2018 KPMG Women’s PGA Championship

SPONSORSHIPS AVAILABLE STARTING AT $500

For more information, or to join the Golf Outing Committee, 

contact Charlotte Whitley, Special Events Coordinator, 

at (773) 506-6009 or charlotte@thenightministry.org  

LIVE GENEROUSLY. 
OFFER HOPE.
The Night Ministry is proud to be a recipient of the 

Thrivent Choice charitable grant program. If you are 

a Thrivent Financial member, you can direct your 

Choice Dollars to The Night Ministry and make a lasting 

difference for the homeless in our community. 

Visit www.thrivent.com and search for “Thrivent Choice” 

for more information.
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How often do you use your driver’s license or state ID to 
prove your identity? Would you be able to get a job, enroll 

in school, or find a home without one?

Yet, for individuals experiencing homelessness, the process of 
obtaining identification required to find work, secure stable 
housing, and access public services 
is often complex and confusing.

For almost two years, The Night 
Ministry has been participating with 
partners from the Illinois Coalition 
for Immigrant and Refugee Rights 
to ensure that Chicago’s new optional 
municipal ID program is accessible 
for all Chicago residents who struggle 
to obtain photo identification. City 
Clerk Anna Valencia has announced 
that the program, called CityKey, will 
launch this spring. 

“We have been encouraged by the 
community-centered process that 
Clerk Valencia has implemented 
to develop this ID program and 
appreciate that she spent an 
afternoon at The Night Ministry 
discussing the program with young 
adults experiencing homelessness and with our staff,” said 
Tedd Peso, Manager of Advocacy and Community Affairs at 
The Night Ministry. 

“Young people often arrive at our programs without the 
paperwork they need to obtain a state ID and, often, it takes 
time to gather that official paperwork—time which they could 

instead be using to look for and start employment or pursue 
other goals,” said Peso.

Youth leaders from The Night Ministry’s Youth 4 Truth 
advocacy group told Valencia about the challenges of not 

having an ID.  For example, they 
cannot access food pantries because 
they didn’t have an ID, and the ID’s 
they might have,  such as those 
issued by a school, have expired. 
Others shared concerns about being 
stigmatized if they had to list a shelter 
address on their ID or not feeling safe 
revealing their address. 

The CityKey regulations announced 
by Valencia do address many of the 
issues that individuals experiencing 
homelessness face when trying 
to obtain government-issued 
identification. For example, a very 
broad list of documents can be used in 
order to prove identity and residency, 
including an expired photo ID from a 
school. In addition, individuals who 
are living in a shelter program can 
opt to not have an address listed on 

the ID. Applicants can also self-select their gender, choose a 
non-binary option, or elect to have a gender marker left off. 

“We plan to continue the discussion with her office as the 
CityKey program rolls out, to make sure that this is a program 
that helps homeless individuals access identification and begin 
to take the first steps toward independence,” said Peso. ◊

“Young people often arrive at our programs 
without the paperwork they need to obtain 
a state ID and, often, it takes time to gather 

that official paperwork—time which they 
could instead be using to look for and start 

employment or pursue other goals.”

- Tedd Peso,  
Manager of Advocacy and Community Affairs

New Chicago City ID Program Gets Input 
from The Night Ministry and Its Clients

Members of The Night Ministry’s Youth 4 Truth leadership 
development group met with Chicago City Clerk Anna 
Valencia to discuss plans for the City’s new ID program.



Sandra Collins’s job as a Nurse Practitioner with The Night Ministry’s Street 
Medicine Program dovetails with her work as a firefighter with the City of 

Chicago. “Both careers put me in the position to help people in times of distress,” 
Collins said. “At the firehouse, I am also a paramedic and see some of the same 
health issues and even some of the same people.”

Collins is part of a team that also includes a Case Manager and Outreach 
Professional. Together they travel the city, visiting individuals living in 
encampments. Collins provides immediate medical care for such health issues as 
asthma, sinus and skin infections, and body aches. “We also educate people on 
proper hand hygiene and use of medication,” she said, “and we talk about signs of 
worsening illnesses such as fever or difficulty breathing.”

According to Collins, there is no typical day for the Street Medicine Team. “We 
get calls throughout the day letting us know about clients who need medical care 
or supplies, and we change our route,” she said. “We also sometimes have to take 

people to the emergency room.”

“We even have days where clients 
have relocated,” she said, “and we 
look for them based on what other 
people tell us. We also search for 
new encampments based on word of 
mouth or things each of us has seen 
on our off days.”  

Collins said she has developed trusting relationships with the clients she encounters 
on a regular basis. “We discuss how and why they got to where they are today. We 
discuss family life and talk about the last time they called their parents or loved 
ones to let them know they are okay.”

“Several people have even called and talked to their loved ones on our phones,”  
she added.

Street Medicine began as a pilot project in 2016 and is now a permanent part of The 
Night Ministry’s Outreach and Health Ministry Program. ◊

After securing economic stability 
and providing for the needs of your 
loved ones, you may choose to 
make a lasting charitable impact 
with a bequest to The Night Ministry. 
If you have already included The 
Night Ministry in your will, please 
let us know — we would like to 
acknowledge your generosity and 
welcome you as a member of The 
Legacy Society.

Contact Christy Prassas  
Vice President of Development  
& External Relations 
christy@thenightministry.org  
or (773) 506-6023.

How will you leave 
your legacy?

Nurse’s Corner: Meet Sandra Collins,  
Firefighter and Nurse Practitioner 

Street Medicine Nurse Practitioner Sandra Collins discusses the use of medication during a 
consultation with a client. 

“Both careers put me  
in the position to help  

people in times of distress.”

- Sandra Collins
 Street Medicine Nurse Practitioner

“I’ve long 
been struck 
by the 
compassion 
and creativity 
of The Night 
Ministry, 
and by the 

courage of those who depend 
on it for a safe and supportive 
community. Sharing my estate 
with The Night Ministry is my way 
of helping young people become 
the people they are called to be.”

- Sharon Johnson,  
Legacy Society Member

Brand New Desks 
at STEPS

Eight new desks and chairs are helping 
STEPS Transitional Living Program 
residents stay on top of school work, 
job searches, and personal projects. A 
generous donation from the Allstate 
Foundation provided funds to purchase 
the furniture for all of the residents’ rooms. 



When Stacy Lempka pulls up in her red van next to The 
Night Ministry’s Health Outreach Bus, she receives a 

warm welcome from guests, including the four-legged kind.

“They come and greet me as soon as I get to the sidewalk,” said 

Lempka, a veterinarian who provides free basic health care 

for the dogs and cats of Bus guests in Humboldt Park. From 

the back of her van, she performs wellness exams, administers 

vaccinations, and offers preventive medicines and treatments.

It’s estimated that 5 to 10 percent of Americans experiencing 

homelessness have an animal companion. For many, their pet is a 

main source of physical, emotional, and social support, providing 

protection, unconditional love, and another life to care for.

Lempka witnessed this bond firsthand six years ago when 

she was asked to see the dog belonging to a Health Outreach 

Bus guest.

“It was evident how much the owner loved his dog. He was willing 

to put the health and well-being of his pet over his own,” she 

said. “I knew how important it was, from a social, psychological, 

and physiological stand point, to keep this pet healthy.”

In Humboldt Park, many Bus guests bring their pets back to 

Lempka for follow-up visits.

“I have learned how they acquired their pet, why they have given 

them specific names, and the tricks they have taught them. 

And I’ve heard personal accounts of how their pet helped them 

through some difficult times,” she said.

“The pet owners I see at the Bus face different challenges 

than those I see in an office, but their level of attachment and 

commitment to their pets is just as strong,” she added.

Lempka currently relies on her own resources and the gener-

osity of friends to provide her services alongside the Health 

Outreach Bus. If you would like to support her work, contact 

Krista Kutz, Individual Giving Coordinator, at (773) 506-6006  

or krista@thenightministry.org. ◊

Follow me to our new website!

4711 North Ravenswood Avenue
Chicago, IL 60640-4407

773-784-9000
www.thenightministry.org
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        THANK YOU!

www.thenightministry.org

Mobile Pet Care at the Health Outreach Bus

Veterinarian Stacy Lempka gets to know the needs of both pets 
and their owners alongside The Night Ministry’s Health Outreach 
Bus in Humboldt Park.

www.thenightministry.org
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U.S. Dept. of Health & Human 
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Development
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A.G. Cox Charity Trust
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Foundation, Bank of America, 
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Thank you to those who generously gave at the $250 level or 
higher between November 1, 2017 – January 31, 2018



GUIDING LIGHTS 
$1,000-$4,999
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The Power Family Foundation
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Press Adelman Foundation 
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Resurrection Lutheran Church, 
Chicago

Anthony P. Richards
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Ellen Romberg
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Rebecca & David Russo

Salesforce.com Foundation

Leanne Sardiga & Chris Schluter

Sargent Family Foundation

Michele A. Semisch

Willard L. Shonfeld

Rodrigo & Elizabeth Sierra

Elizabeth M. Simpkin  
& David L. Wetherbee

Simple Truth

Southminster Presbyterian 
Church, Arlington Heights

Kathy & Brian Spear

St. Luke Presbyterian Church, 
Downers Grove

Randy Stearns  
& Stacey Bashara Stearns

Sylvia V. Stec

Anne & Morton Stern
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Rosario Strouse & Lourdes 
Strouse
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Sven & Julie Sykes
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MacArthur Foundation
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Srinivas Rao & Vedavathi 
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Charlotte Whitley & Lee Lohman
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Woman’s Society of First 
Congregational Church of 
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Dr. Lawrence & Judith 
Zimmerman

Andrew J. Zych

STREETLIGHTS  
$500-$999
Anonymous (32)

Geoffrey A. Anderson 

Jonathan D. Appelbaum

Lucy & Peter Ascoli

Jack & Beth Barnett
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Janice L. Benson
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Mary K. Black

GUIDING LIGHTS $1,000-$4,999
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Matthew Brett & Emily Monnelly
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First United Methodist Church  
of Park Ridge

John E. Fitch

John & Carol Freidheim

Susan Fried

Daniel & Roxane Friedman

Meredith C. George

Nicholas L. Giampietro

Daniel L. Greiwe

Erin L. Grodnick

Diane Guganig

Karen Jhain Hafstrom

Claire Halpin

Paul W. Hamann

Rita M. Hamann

John Harris

Helen Brach Foundation

Edie & Mark Hickman

Gaye Hill & Jeffrey Urbina

Robert P. Hineman

BJ & Kristin Hollowell

Melissa Hurley

John & Lisa Iberle

Illinois Conference of the United 
Church of Christ

International TEFL Academy

Tammy Ireland

Catherine & Eric Jacobson

Susan Janus

Randee Jemc

David H. Joel & Susan Holtzman

Jeremy N. Kaluzna

Kardos Family Foundation

Katherine L. Olson Charitable 
Foundation

Edward J. Kennedy

Elizabeth Kimball

Amanda & Ben Kleinman

Victor Klest

Amor Kohli

Matthew Lehman

Magda Levy

Janice Liten & Mike Schnur

Barbara Denemark Long

Anne & Thomas Lysaught

David Mackler

Madelyn MacMahon

Charlotte & William Maloney

James G. Marciniak

Margaret A. Marek

Rebeca R. Massey

MAXIMUS Foundation

Kay W. McCurdy

Cabell Morris

Morton Grove Community 
Church

Lee P. Murphy

Annie & Scott Mygind

Pat & Jim Nack

Martha & PJ Nora

Margaret O’Connor

Marguerite O’Hara

Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 
Arlington Heights

Mr. & Mrs. James Ozinga

Tine & Lorenzo Pence

STREETLIGHTS $500-$999



Roxelyn & Richard Pepper

Henry H. Perritt Jr.

Martin Perry & Barbara Williams

E. Scott Peterson  
& Judith M. Desenis

Pilgrim Lutheran Church  
and School, Chicago

Michael & Joan Pine

The Pontarelli Children

Stephen Daly Pratt

Presbyterian Women of Park 
Ridge Presbyterian Church

Neil A. Pritz & Kathleen M. 
Slomski

Quarles & Brady LLP

Thomas F. Reagan

Redeemer Lutheran Church, 
Hinsdale

Claire Rice

Michael Rosenbaum

Mari Roti

Mary & James Ruff

Laura & Andrew Running

Sandra & Earl Rusnak

Kathleen M. Ryan

Laura S. Sailer

Bonnie & Thomas Sampson

Karen T. Santelli

Howard A. Sass

Marian Sassetti-Kend, M.D.

Sauganash Community Church, 
Chicago

Sauganash Woman’s Club 
Foundation

Jennifer & Stephen Schaefer

Kandis Scott

Wesley E. Scroggins

Margaret Shaklee & Hillis Howie, Jr.

Mark Skinner

Neil Smalheiser

Deborah & John Sobel

Michael & Antje Spade

Darolyn & Robert Spannuth

Heidi Sparacino

St. John UCC, Arlington Heights

Moira & Mitchell Staggs

Kristin & Stan Stevens

Alan Charles Stout

Timothy J. Sullivan

Kay & Cindy Surowiak

Michael B. Susman

Dr. Mary-Morag Sutherland

The Boston Consulting Group, Inc.

The Lumpkin Family Foundation

David Thurber & Mary Wolosek

Tony DeRosa Foundation

Jon Trowbridge

David Tucker

Samantha Tucker-Boyer

Scott J. Vachon

Cathy Van Alstin

Peggy J. Vierk

Diane & Kurt Vragel

Lauren Wagner

Walmart

Bridget Walsh

Julie Walton

Donna & Ronald Webster

Lesley Weir & Scott R. Swan

Charity & Lawrence Widrig

Wild Life Flea Flyers

Lance Wilkening

Dick & Liz Wilmes

Howard & Iris Wittenberg

Susan & Stephen Wolfe

WPNT Ltd./Wixted Pope Nora 
Thompson & Associates

Yorkfield Presbyterian Church, 
Elmhurst

Zurich North America

LANTERNS  
$250-$499
Anonymous (27)

Elliot Adams

Anshe Emet Synagogue, 
Chicago

Garold & Petrine Ashley

The Augustines

Heidi & Sam Bailey

Robert A. Barba

Tom & Siria Behrens

Mr. & Mrs. Everett J. Bell

Kay Berkson & Sidney Hollander

Bethel United Church of Christ, 
Elmhurst

Margaret Biddle

D. Steven Bishop

Blackfriars ‘57

James & Margaret Blair

Lesley & Spencer Bloch

Jane M. Bohlin

Nancy Pond Boostrom

Marilyn & Philip Boria

Frank J. Bornhofen

Wendy Bos

Maarten Bosland

Robert & Tassie Brautigam

Giovanna & Joseph Breu

Rachel Brody

Marc Brown

Harry Bryant

Kathleen & John Bychowski

Ann Cady & Gerald Bjurman

Caryn & Craig Caffarelli

Edward J. Calkins

Collin Callahan

Calvary United Protestant 
Church, Park Forest

Michael Carnow

Centennial Securities Company



Christian Champ

Amanda Chang

William T. Chin

Church of the Three Crosses, 
Chicago

Susan Hollis Clayson

Jeannine M. Cleary

Susan & John R. Combes

Congregational United Church 
of Christ of Arlington Heights

John & Diane Conway

Merle R. Cooper

Carol L. Cory

Melissa Dinslage

Bruce H. Doblin

Marisa & Robert Doherty

Mark A. Dupont

Traci & Scott Eisner

Susan Enright-Davis

Terry & Sam Evans

Timothy & Julie Farrell

Terry & Barbara Ferrari

Kelly A. Fetzer

Katherine G. File

Elaine N. Filus

Karis Findlan

First Congregational Church 
UCC, Des Plaines

Drs. Christine M.  
& Peter R. Fletcher

Sally Fletcher

Mark Fromm

Allan & Sheila Glass

Meredith Godoy

Vivian I. Goeb

Robert Gordon & Sophie 
Haroutunian-Gordon

Susan & Bruce Gottschall

Herbert & Elizabeth Gould

Stephen Graessle

Catherine & Douglas Grimsted 

Mary & Thomas Grittani 

Laura Gross

Michael Haffler

Edward & Janice Hamann 

Lewis D. Hamilton

John & Julie Hansen

Tom & Nancy Hanson

Mary Ann Harrington

Phyllis Glink Harris & Ian Harris 

Margaret S. Hart

Heat & Frost Insulators & Allied 

Workers

James & Wanda Hollensteiner 

Eileen & Eric Holmboe

Debra & Earle Holmes

Beth Horwitz

Carol E. Hudson

Sarah & Robert Hutchins 

Michael S. Hyman

David Hynds

Irving Harris Foundation 

Irving Park Lutheran Church, 

Chicago

Nancy Isaac

Peter & Tamara Jaffe-Notier 

Rick & Mary Jobski

John C. & Margaret S. Walden 

Family Fund/The Chicago 

Community Foundation

John & Nancy Johnson 

Robert H. Jordan, Jr.

Sibyl R. Josephson

Richard A. Jurs

Suzanne & Dan Kanter

Mary Klyasheff

Carey Kogol

Edward & Karen Kowalski 

Sandra & Brian Kraimer

Mrs. Dorcas Kresl

Bert & Judy Krueger

Carolyn A. Landwehr

Martin Laskowski

Sharon Lawson & David Mangian

William J. Lechnick

Rachelle & Steve Lindo

Marcia & Joe Liss

Andrew Phillip Loehrer

Kathleen & Joseph C. Madden

Paul Marengo & Joan Simmons

Annamae Calkins Martinez

William J. Martinez

Mary Seat of Wisdom Parish, 
Park Ridge

Susanne Mathewson

Cecil Matthews

Max Goldenberg Foundation

Hugh G. McBreen

Margaret McCamant

Brian McCormick

Marnie McHale

Bozena & John McLees

Marcelle McVay & Dennis Zacek

Graham Meyer

Mile High United Way

Steven Miller

Ed & Marcia Moore

Gabriel Moreno

John & Naomi Morris

John & Helen Moshak

Barbara Mousigian

Maryrose T. Murphy

Stacey Murphy

Irving Naiditch

Stephen Nelson

Joanne Nemerovski

Candace L. Nowak

LANTERNS $250-$499



LANTERNS $250-$499
Matthew O’Brien

Stephen & Deborah O’Connor

Frances M. O’Hern

Kim Olsen-Clark & Ian Clark

Cathryn O’Malley

Sarah R. Packard

Dominic & Nancy Palazzolo

Doris & Stephan Palmie

Deborah & Rick Paskin

Martha & Jeffrey Pattee

Helen Pavia

Patti & Chris Pavia

Penserra Securities LLC

Jane Sisco Perkins & Jim Perkins

Richard Peterson & Rev. Wayne 
Bradley

Beatrice Petosa

Elizabeth Baldwin Phillips

Carol & Hadley Pihl

Georgette Pliml

Helen Poot & Michael Mattson

Presbyterian Church of Western 
Springs

Nina Pulliam

Johanna Raimond

Daniel R. Raudonis

Scott & Mary Reynolds

Mr. & Mrs. David W. Riddell

Daniel Robinson

Virginia Robinson

Adam L. Rosenbloom

Linda & John Rossi

Anthony & Jane Rothschild

Mark Rusiewski

Sue & Jeff Ryan

Meg C. Schaul & Steve Stormo

Mr. & Mrs. William N. Setterstrom

Roshan Shankar

Pat Sharkey & John Markowski

Patricia Shaw

Timothy C. Sherck

Barbara Sipe

Emily Sipfle

Dyhan Slaughter

Mary Ann Smith

Bridget Somine

Faith H. Spencer

Donald Spetter

St. John’s United Church  
of Christ, Mokena

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church, 
Barrington Hills

St. Peter’s United Church  
of Christ, Skokie

Martin & Rebecca Staehlin

Eric Strickland

George F. Sutherland

Becky Sutton

Alexander Terras

The Standard Insurance 
Company

The Walt Disney Company 
Foundation

Mary A. Tierney

Pamela Meier Tingley

Richard & Marietta Toft 

Swanette Triem

Richard E. Trueheart

USG Foundation, Inc.

Ann C. Wallis & Tom Whitehead

Jackie & Steve Wasko

Vicki L. Weyhrich & Darrell 
Splithoff

Wicker Park Lutheran Church, 
Chicago

Lisa & David Wilcoxen

Thomas R. Witt

Jay Louis Wolfson

Barbara Lenise Woods

H. Edward Wynn

Thank You


